

Manitoba Association of Cardiology Technologists Annual General Meeting May 4th, 2019 PEC Report

Active Members: 113

Inactive Members: 2

Associate Members: 3

I would like to start out by thanking everyone who is in attendance today in support of our association. Last year our Annual General Meeting was held on May 5th, 2018 at the St. Boniface Hospital-Asper Institute where we had four excellent presentations. As an association we celebrated our 55th Anniversary and had one of the best if not the best turn out from our members!

This was my second year as the Provincial Education Coordinator and I have learned a lot. I had the opportunity to join the CSCT CEU Committee along with fellow PEC's and CEU Coordinators. We have had a large number of email correspondences over the last year in order to update the CEU guidelines for the beginning of the 2020 triennium. Our main goal is to ensure consistency from province to province, and to promote continuing education that is focused on Cardiology and obtained through a variety of sources. The CEU Committee plans for an online meeting in the upcoming weeks.

The current triennium will come to an end on December 31st 2019, and all CEUs along with any supporting documentation must be submitted by this date. All members are required to keep a copy of their submissions for personal records for any future purposes. I encourage everyone to visit our provincial MACT website or The CSCT website for current CEU guidelines and for updates on changes coming to the 2020-2022 triennium.

Once again in 2018 the CSCT exams were held by the Yardstick company. In April 2018 seven candidates from the Stenberg Hybrid Program attempted the national



exam. Six candidates were successful, while one was unsuccessful. On behalf of The MACT Board of Directors I would like to congratulate Aristotle Anguluan, Brittany Bartram, Nadia Goocharan, Caitlyn Hagyard, Kayley Soenen, and Jaclyn Whitford.

In September 2018, there were no candidates from Manitoba who attempted the CSCT exam.

In closing I want to again thank everyone for coming to our AGM today, and would like to give a big thank you to all of my fellow board members for all of their hard work and time they have put into our Association over the past two years. Enjoy the rest of the day.

Respectfully submitted,

Darlene Keith RCT